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It’s a new month and that means we’re still in the Neville vs.
Austin Aries world as Neville got himself disqualified to retain the
Cruiserweight Title on Sunday, meaning we’re likely seeing a third
match. Other than that we have some midcard feuds, including another
round in the Brian Kendrick vs. Akira Tozawa story. Let’s get to it.

We open with some post-Smackdown video of Chris Jericho being taken
to the back. I like that a lot more than rushing him out for the
sake of starting the far less important show. At least it adds some
realism.

The traditional opening recap looks at the Cruiserweight Title match
and Neville telling TJ Perkins that Austin Aries is their problem.
Aries then defeated Perkins with the Last Chancery.

Opening sequence.

The announcers talk for a bit because WE NEED DISTINCT COLORS FOR
EVERY SHOW OR THE COMPANY WILL FALL APART!

TJP vs. Lince Dorado

No more Perkins apparently. They hit the mat running to start and
it’s a double nipup into a standoff. Dorado sends him to the floor
and the Asai moonsault makes things even worse. Back in and TJP
stomps away in the corner, drawing threats of disqualification. Only
if the storyline calls for it of course.

We hit the chinlock for a bit before TJP puts him on the top and
starts going after the mask. Dorado elbows him back and mostly hits
what I think was supposed to be a moonsault double stomp to the back
with TJP still on his feet. That sounds like a fairly dangerous spot
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but it could have been a mistimed moonsault press. Dorado’s high
crossbody gets two, followed by a superkick for the same. TJP goes
after the mask again though, allowing him to get the kneebar and the
submission at 7:04.

Rating: C+. This was a better match than I was expecting from
Dorado, who rarely does much for me. TJP (I’m not wild on the new
name) could be a major player in the division and the heel turn
really has done him a lot of good. Having him win a hard fought
match like this one is what he needs, though a win over Aries would
help even more.

We get a sitdown interview with Brian Kendrick on his feud with
Akira Tozawa. They were friends for a long time but now Tozawa
thinks he’s too good for Kendrick to be his protege. Tozawa is
paying attention to the fans when he needs to be winning matches.
Kendrick says he’s done playing……and then he gets his head kicked
off by Tozawa, who says lesson #5 is to always end an interview with
impact.

Mustafa Ali vs. Drew Gulak

Before the match, Gulak promises to bring true change to 205 Live.
Gulak headlocks him to start and yells about how Ali needs to get
smart. Ali apparently does just that with an armdrag and
hurricanrana, only to have Gulak hide in the ropes. Another flip
only seems to annoy Gulak as he blasts Ali with a clothesline for
two, followed by a camel clutch. Ali fights up and grabs his
neckbreaker but his top rope splash hits raised knees, giving Gulak
the pin at 5:03.

Rating: C+. I liked the story here more than the first match and
that’s a good sign. This fit the story they were going for quite
well with the clear ending, though I’m curious to see where they’re
going. Gulak probably needs to gain a follower in the future but
he’s doing well enough on his own for now. Getting wins is the next
important step as he has to be proven right for this to mean
anything.

Post match Gulak says this is proof that his message works and he’s



the future around here.

We get a long recap of Alicia Fox breaking up with Noam Dar thanks
to Rich Swann, setting up a feud between the two of them.

Rich Swann vs. Noam Dar

Swann’s trunks have little wings on the hips. The bell rings and
Graves says that it was a lot longer than a four hour flight for
Dar. The announcers stop to chuckle as this is a reference to
Phillips’ extramarital affair that came out on Instagram. That’s
quite the risque line but Phillips seemed ok with it.

Swann headlocks Dar to the mat to start and a dropkick takes us
right into the chinlock. Dar finally gets up and crotches him on the
top, followed by a clothesline out to the floor. Back in Dar starts
in on the arm with an armbar and some cranking. We hit the slow heel
offense, including a chinlock and a belly to back suplex. Swann
makes his comeback but a kick to the leg puts him on the floor
again.

Noam’s arm work goes nowhere as Swann runs back inside for a running
flip dive. The Phoenix splash connects but Swann’s arm bangs onto
the mat and it’s a delayed cover for two. Back up and Dar CRANKS on
the arm, only to have Swann kick him upside the head. Rich dives
into a Fujiwara armbar until a rope is grabbed. Not that it matters
as Dar hits a running kick to the face for the pin at 13:07.

Rating: B-. The match worked but I’m not sure how much sense it
makes to have a match built around destroying a relationship be
built around arm work. That being said, Swann sold the arm well and
the match was solid enough. I’m not sure how they can keep the feud
going after a clean loss like this but they’ve pulled it off before.

Post match Alicia comes out and reunites with Dar.

Overall Rating: B-. This was a night of good wrestling and storyline
advancement, which is a positive sign considering there were no
title implications all night. That’s the right idea as you can only
do the Neville vs. Aries stuff so many times before it gets boring
in a hurry. Good show though as 205 Live continues to be an



inoffensive, easy to watch show.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
NXT: The Full Sail Years Volumes I and II, now in
PAPERBACK. Check out the information here:
http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/03/24/kbs-history-of-nxt
-volumes-1-and-2-now-available-in-paperback/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling
books at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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